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May 2022 Prayer Letter 
             

           Ministry update: 

 
 
 

Easter Sunday: 

    

    
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Prayer Requests: 
- Pray for the church plant, Victory Baptist church of Zinguedesse 
- Pray for the construction of the first church building  
- Praise the Lord for those who were baptized and a successful Easter 

program at Victory Baptist Church of Zinguedesse 

Construction has officially started on our 
very first church building!  Our church has been 
meeting in a hangar since the beginning and we 
have outgrown the hangar and are ready for our 
first building.  Please pray for this project to go 
quickly and smoothly.  This first building will be 
a large classroom that will serve as an 
auditorium for the church.  Later on, the church 
can build a larger building for an auditorium if 
needed.  We will continue to use the hanger for 
kid’s classes and other activities for the church.   

Easter services were extremely exciting here at Victory Baptist Church of Zingudesse.  
Leading up to this special day there was a lot of work to do.  The Saturday before Easter had a 
flat tire that I had to change and repair 3 separate times.  We also had a lot of trouble with 
the basin that we built for our baptisms.  Kids from the neighborhood went swimming in our 
basin and they were playing with rocks and busted the bottom and sides making it leak 
water.  Despite these obstacles, we were able to get everything ready in time and had a great 
day.    Our church had dozens of first-time visitors, baptized 10 people, and held a reception 
where we ate together as a church.  Easter was truly a special time for our church  


